## SOUTHLAKE AREA ALUMNAE CLUB PI BETA PHI

# Nomination Interest Survey 2002

	⇒ Alumnae Club President: Kris McCorvey
	⇒ Secretary: Teri Philips
	⇒ Treasurer: Kathy gray
	⇒ ACRIC (Alum Club Recruitment Information Chairman):
	Jenny Warden asst. Cathy Morris Andrey Pennings Kate Bullen, Dana Bourland
	Founders' Day Chairman: Anne Boyd Andrey Penning
	Province Chapter Liaison: Leslie Hedlund Wendy Taylor
	Fund Raising Chairman: Kelli Henderson asst. Cuthy Morris
Beth Brow	Meeting Refreshments Coordinator: White Markey, Pan Mc El haney on, Leila Chrison Debhie Meyers, BJ. Landers, Melissa adams Historian: Nancy Tray
	Meeting Greeter: Melance Metzger Susan Jacques B.J. Landors
	Publicity: Becky Fuller, Susan Wilson, Jeriann Crawford, Linda Meeting Greeter:
	Nominating Committee: Aure Firk Kayer Verience
	Fraternity Heritage Chairman: Jane Heiserman Ann Boyd

## Southlake Pi Phi Agenda for Meeting November 5, 2002

Introduction by Jane Heiserman, Upsilon Alumnae Province President Requirements to have an alumnae club Vote to Charter Nomination of Officers for the Southlake Alumnae Club

Coffee and Desserts

Officer Election and Installation

#### New Business

Vote on calendar for the remainder of the year Suggestions

Preember — "Anything Chocolate" and an angel exchange January — Either a Home Accessories or Fashion Accessories Rummage Sale for Pi Phis February — For interested alumnae, initiation at Baylor or University of North Texas

March – Spring Social, Either Horse Racing or a trip to a vineyard April – Founder's Day, Combining with Denton and Metro Crest Alumnae Groups and the actives at UNT or having a luncheon with the Arlington Alumnae Group

May – Scrapbooking – a meeting for everybody to get together and scrapbook our favorite events of the year and to commit our year to our club's scrapbook.

### Southlake Area Alumnae Club of Pi Beta Phi **Charter Meeting** November 5, 2002

The meeting began with Jane Heiserman, Upsilon Alumnae Province President, leading the opening ritual.

After a quick greeting, Jane went over the requirements for chartering a new alumnae club, all of which we had fulfilled. Kris McCorvey motioned that we charter a new alumnae club and name it the Southlake Area Alumnae Club. The motion was seconded and a vote was passed to charter the new club.

With the vote decided, Jane then went on to explain the various officer and chairman positions and encouraged members to volunteer for whatever position that interested them.

During a short break, the nominating committee met to develop a slate of officers to present to the membership. Upon the return of the nominating committee, the slate was presented as follows:

President:

Kris McCorvey

Secretary:

Teri Phillips

Treasurer:

Kathy Gray

ACRIC:

Jenny Warden-Chairman

Cathy Morris Audrey Pennings Kate Bullen Dana Bourland

Founder's Day:

Anne Boyd-Chairman

Audrey Pennings-Assistant

Province Chapter Liason: Leslie Hedlund

Wendy Taylor-Assistant

Fund Raising:

Kelli Henderson

Cathy Morris-Assistant

Meeting Regreshments:

Pam McElhaney

Beth Brown-Assistant Leila Carlson-Assitant Debbie Myers-Assistant BJ Landers-Assistant Melissa Adams-Assistant

Historian:

Nancy Tsay

Meeting Greeter:

Melanie Metzger

Susan Jacques-Assistant

BJ Landers-Assistant

Publicity:

Becky Fuller

Susan Wilson-Assistant Jerianne Crawford-Assistant Linda Jensen-Assistant

Nominating Committee:

Anne Fink

Karen Vering

Fraternity Heritage:

Jane Heiserman

Ann Boyd-Assistant

A vote was taken and the slate was accepted by the membership.

Upon acceptance, Jane Heiserman installed Kris McCorvey as the President of the new club. Kris then installed the rest of the leaders in their slated positions.

After the installation, Kris took the podium to discuss the upcoming events for the rest of the year.

December 9, we will have an angel ornament exchange and "Anything Chocolate" gathering at the home of Susan Wilson.

We will have a Mother/Daughter Tea at the home of Kris McCorvey on December 15.

The Arlington Alumnae Club has invited other alumnae to join them at their Mother/Daughter Tea at the home of Nancy Barton on December 22.

In January, we will have a home accessory/fashion accessory exchange, which will serve as a fund raiser.

We will consider helping either the University of North Texas chapter or the Baylor University chapter with their initiation ceremony in February.

In March, we will either have a wine tasting at on the local wineries or go to Lone Star Park, as a date night to include spouses and significant others.

On April 5<sup>th</sup>, we will celebrate Founder's Day with the Metrocrest Alumnae Club at Oakmont Country Club.

In May, we will have a scrapbook party to put together the club scrapbook.

Kris also discussed some goals for the club, which included developing a cart, shelf, or library at a local institution to help promote the national philanthropy of Links to Literacy. We also discussed contacting Headquarters to establish a national "letter day" in which all members, actives and alumnae, will be encouraged to wear the greek letters.

To close the meeting, door prizes were given out, which included coupons to Macaroni Grill, \$10 off coupons for a massages, a bath set from Ulta Cosmetics, and a pound of coffee from Starbucks Coffee.

The meeting was adjourned with the closing ritual.